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Message from Ann M Veneman, Executive Director of UNICEF, on the occasion of the International Day of the World’s Indigenous People
New York, 9 August 2007

I am happy to once again join all those celebrating the International Day of the World’s Indigenous People.  This International Day presents an opportunity to reflect not only on the tremendous progress made in addressing the challenges facing indigenous people, of which we are rightly proud, but also the work that remains undone.
2007 marks the halfway point as we seek to deliver on the promise of the Millennium Development Goals.  It is important that we remember, as we call upon others and commit ourselves to redouble our efforts, that this promise is made first and foremost to the poorest and most excluded.  UNICEF knows that too often this means indigenous communities, especially their children; that the MDGs cannot be achieved without ensuring that they deliver for indigenous children survival, development and protection. 
UNICEF is committed to working with partners at all levels, not least indigenous peoples around the world, toward the achievement of the Millennium Development Goals.   The world must have a collective sense of urgency to achieve these goals.
